Notes of meeting of the Test Valley Bicycle User Group

 Wellington Centre, Winchester Road, Andover at 6.30pm
 on 26th September 2018
Present: 
DA, RU, JM,  CP, JH,  SG, TS
Vivien Messenger  TVBC
	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and introductions

VM welcomed those attending.
	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting have been posted on the Test Valley website. 
A draft copy of the minutes of this meeting will be circulated to those attending to comment on prior to being posted on the website.

There were no comments on the minutes of the previous meeting
	VM

	3

	Progress report on cycling promotion

·  A cycle sportif event was held in Andover in July this year organised by Halo.  TVBC supported the event with some funding through Andover Vision and by promoting it.  Group considered event had gone well whilst acknowledging it could be improved, and would like to see similar events on annual basis.  An improved social centre for groups to meet/ relax before and after rides would be useful.  It was felt events like this could encourage more people, and youngsters in particular, to start cycling.
· JH said he had attended one of the earlier promotional cycle rides in Andover a few years ago and this had encouraged him and his family to cycle more.
·  Community development workers on new developments have been promoting cycle use.
· TS suggested good cycle maps could help to promote cycling for youngsters by informing them of routes they can ride.  It was felt the earlier Andover walking and cycling map produced in 2013 was better than the later version in 2015 which does not cover all of Andover. 

· VM said in Romsey a website had been set up for local cyclists by an individual who is a member of the Romsey Future Group (similar to  Andover Vision in the south of the Borough).  The web site can be found on the following link:
http://romseycyclehub.weebly.com  .  

The group felt if funding was available this would be a useful way to provide information and encourage more people to cycle.  VM said there is information available on the Council’s website although people may not always think to look there.  This can be found at the following link.  Should information be passed on relating to arranged  cycle rides this can be added to the website.
http://www.testvalley.gov.uk/communityandleisure/cyclingwalking
.

Progress report on cycle routes 

·  Shared use path has been implemented in Salisbury Road linking through Beech Hurst Park to Weyhill Road this summer. There are some minor works still to be completed on vegetation clearance and at Balksbury Hill but this should be carried out in November this year.
·  Feasibility is still under way for shared use routes along Focus Way and Cricketers Way.
·   Most new routes are associated with the new residential development on the east of Andover and have been built within the new residential areas or linking to them. 
Questions were asked about how to report potholes which can make cycling dangerous both when riding into them or moving out to avoid them.  VM said Hampshire County Council are responsible for maintenance of the highway and there is a link on the HCC website to report them and other issues such as poor drainage and vegetation overgrowth at :
https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems
RU suggested using the ‘fill that hole ‘ app( https://fillthathole.org.uk/)  which has been produced by cycling UK so that cyclists can take a photo and send both that and exact location through GIS.  This enables exact location to be given and allows Cycling UK to have an overview of the issues across the country.  The information is passed on to the relevant authority , such as the County, for them to undertake repairs.  The average time to fix reported potholes was said to be 2-4 weeks.
Group agreed another issue for cycle groups was  lack of a place to meet before and after group rides.  They need somewhere with car parking, secure cycle parking, toilets and preferably a café. The new cultural centre in the town centre was suggested or possibly use of the pavilion at the running track.  Also would like to see more done to encourage youngsters and teenagers in particular to cycle. The use of schools for this was suggested.
Concerns were raised that the cycle routes are not continuous and more needs to be done to link the various sections together.  VM explained that routes are put in where there is funding and where it is feasible to do so but this can leave gaps in places until funding becomes available or solutions to technical or land ownership issues are found.  The current Cycle Strategy and Network Supplementary Planning Document shows those routes that there are aspirations to provide. This can be found at the following link on the TVBC website :

http://www.testvalley.gov.uk/planning-and-building/planningpolicy/supplementary-planning-documents/cyclestrategyspd

	ALL
VM

	4
	Update on Cycling and Walking Strategy
Test Valley already has a Cycle Strategy and Access Plans which cover all aspects of transport across Test Valley.  The aim is to  review these  with regard to  the Dft’s latest guidance which is advocating that local authorities prepare Walking and Cycling Infrastructure Plans.
             https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/cycling-and-walking-investment-strategy
Earlier this year the Dft called for evidence on ways to make cycling and walking safer and they are due to issue a response later this year.  TVBC have also been conducting consultation on the Corporate Plan and the Issues and Options Document which forms part of the review of the Local Plan.  Feedback from these will help to inform the Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plan(CWIP).
The bicycle user group will be notified when the draft CWIP  is ready and their input would be welcomed.  

	

	5
	Any other business
· The route from Ickneild way to Hungerford Lane is very rough and there is no good connection to the cycle path around the Anton Lakes.

· The use of E-bikes may increase the numbers of people using cycles.  
· SG raised concerns about the cycle contraflow between the church and Cricklade College – consider it is scary for cyclists because it is uphill, the road is narrow (especially by the pinch points ) and cars do not slow down or stop. 

· SG raised concerns about the lack of dropped kerbs and indicated on the map where they are required.

· DA said there is a end of cycle route sign required on Weyhill  Road by the Tesco Express and a sign directing cyclists to use The Drove.  It has now been three years with no sign being put up.

· JM said the route along Millway Road is too narrow and so will avoid use on a cycle.
·  Would prefer to see gaps for cyclists where traffic calming blocks are used on roads. 
· DA said there was still parking on the cycle route along Salsibury Road and Weyhill Road and that parking enforcement should take place.
· It was suggested that owners of private companies/facilities should be encouraged to provide cycle parking on their land for the benefit of their customers/staff.

· Considered there should be better education of drivers to ensure sufficient space is allowed to pass cyclists.
	VM



	6
	Date of next meeting

The next Southern BUG meeting will be held in Crosfield Hall Annex in Romsey at 3.00pm on Thursday 4th April 2019.
The next northern BUG meeting will be held in Andover (venue to be confirmed nearer the date) at 6.30pm on Wednesday 18th September 2019.


	VM


